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Pfc. Thomas Girard 
Reported Missing 
Since October 4 

OGT 2 7 1944 A . letterwrrom Major General J. A. Ulio, and a telegram from -the War Department, notified Arthur Girard, of 708 Fifth Avenue, this city, that his brother, Private First Class Thomas V, Girard; IT. &. Army Infantry,, is missing in action in Germany since October 4th. 

"r PFC. THOMAS GIRARD 
The télegram sent by the War Department didn't reach Mr. Girard until this morning, since there was a wrong Address on it, and the delivery of it was- delayed. Last night the letter from General Ulio was received confirming the telegram, although Girard had re-ceived no telegram at that time. The 34 year old infantryman served in. the Army Ave years and was 'then discharged. After spending a.bout eight months at home, he was drafted and after training in this country for about six months, was sent overseas, where he was for about two years. Prior to entering the service he was'employed by the Bethlehem Steel Company. He is a son of the late -Mr. and Mrs. Philip Girard. 
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